

SHIRE OPENING HOURS

8.30am to 4.30pm Weekdays (closed Public Holidays)

Licensing Closes 4pm

NEXT COUNCIL MEETING

18 November 2020

Ordinary Council
Meeting
commencing 2pm

TIP HOURS

7.30am - 4.00pm Saturday - Monday

POOL HOURS

Reopening 1 November 2020

Wednesday - Monday 11.30am - 6.30pm (closed Tuesdays)

RANGER CONTACT

24 hours / 7 days Ph: 0459 678 154

WASTE COLLECTION

Every Tuesday

RECYCLING DATES

3 November 2020 and 17 November 2020

your Shire News

COMMUNITY SERVICE AWARD AND SPORTSPERSON OF THE YEAR 2020 NOMINATIONS NOW OPEN!





Every year the Shire celebrates its inspiring community members with the Community Service and Sportsperson of the Year Awards.

To recap, Eileen McCahon received the Sportsperson of the Year Award in 2019 for her on-field and off-field performance, which contributed to the success of the Pingelly Bowling Club.

The community service Award in 2019 was awarded to Bruce Sewell following six years of voluntary commitment culminating with the opening of the Pingelly Recreation and Cultural Centre. In his capacity as the inaugural Chairperson, Bruce's tireless efforts ensured the facility's ongoing operations were designed to meet the needs of community and sporting organisations into the future.

Nominations for the 2020 awards are now open and close on Friday, 27 November 2020. The two recipients will receive their award at the Shire's Australia Day event to be held on Australia Day, 26 January 2021.

Nomination Forms and Guidelines are available to download from the Shire of Pingelly's website. A copy has also been attached to this week's Shire News.

PINGELLY MEN'S SHED DRUM MUSTER

Due to popular demand, the Pingelly Men's Shed will be facilitating a second Drum Muster on Thursday, 5 November at the Shire of Pingelly Depot.

Drum Musters enable farmers to recycle their empty chemical containers and enable the men's shed to raise funds to support the important work they do for our community

Bookings are limited and essential.

Contact the Shire Office on 9887 1066 or admin@pingelly.wa.gov.au to reserve your spot today!





your Shire News

SWIMMING POOL OPENS THIS SUNDAY!



A new summer season of memories and fun starts from Sunday, 1 November at the Pingelly Swimming Pool. Season Passes are also now available for purchase from the Shire Office which provide great value to individuals or families who would like unlimited access to the Pool for the entire 2020-21 season. A thank you to Mat & Steve (Pool Manager) from Contract Aquatic Services for all their preparation for the 20/21 season.

PROHIBITED BURNING PERIOD

19 October 2020 to 14 February 2021 (inclusive). Permits for protective burning only are available from the Shire's Office. All fire hazard reduction is to be completed by 31 October 2020

COMMUNITY GRANT SCHEME ROUND 2 APPLICATIONS NOW OPEN!



The Shire's Community Grant Scheme in 2020-21 has undergone changes to improve accessibility to the funding, re-align the priority areas to better reflect community aspirations from the 2020-30 Strategic Community Plan, as well as to simplify the application process.

Applications for Round 2 are now open and close on 25 November 2020 with a notification of outcome received by 17 December 2020. To access the Guidelines and Application Form visit the Shire's website and to discuss your project's suitability, contact Sam Kempton, Community Development Officer, to make an appointment via 9887 1066 or cdo@pingelly.wa.gov.au

OCTOBER COUNCIL MEETING DECISIONS



Pingelly Caravan Park Masterplan

Council approved the draft Masterplan for the Pingelly Caravan Park

Pingelly Town Hall Future Use

- Approved the future use of the Pingelly Town Hall being in accordance with the community led direction
- Endorsed the Terms of Reference for the Town Hall Reference Group
- Endorsed a Council representative and proxy on the Town Hall Reference Group

Local Government Act Review Submission

Council approved the Shire of Pingelly's submission to the Local Government Review Panel.

Contact Us:

17 Queen St Pingelly Ph: 9887 1066

Email: admin@pingelly.wa.gov.au

Find us on Facebook

Cr Bill Mulroney: (Shire President) Cr David Freebairn:

Cr David Freebairn: 04 Cr Peter Wood: 04 Cr Kacey Hastings: 04

0427 871 191

0427 877 011 0427 968 452 0410 666 056 Cr Jackie McBurney: (Deputy President)

y: 0427 944 456

Cr Bryan Hotham: 0477 004 157 Cr Anthony Oliveri: 0499 795 792 Cr Peter Narducci: 0417 953 386